Crooked River Ranch RFPD
6971 SW Shad Rd
Terrebonne, OR 97760-9250

Board Workshop Meeting
January 12, 2017

A  Board Workshop meeting of the Crooked River Ranch Rural Fire Protection District Board of Directors took place on Thursday, January 12, 2017 at 10:00am at the Crooked River Ranch Fire District Fire Station, located at 6971 SW Shad Road, Crooked River Ranch Oregon.

Board Workshop Minutes
1. Called to Order by Director Norberg at 10:00 am. Directors Fisher, Bengtson, Kirk, Norberg and Oakley were present. Also present were Fire Chief Harry Ward, Assistant Fire Chief, Sean Hartley and Administrative Assistant Dana Schulke.  Assistant Volunteer Fire Chief Mark Wilson was excused.  Also in attendance was Captain David McDonald.  No members of the public were in attendance.

Items 2- 8 on the agenda - were discussions on selected Board policies that our attorney had reviewed and made revisions on.  Chief Ward stated that per the attorney’s review, our current Purchasing Policies are outdated.  Chief Ward stated that our attorney is willing to give us an updated package of Purchasing Policies for a flat fee of $400.00, which will have all the current rules and regulations.  The Board was in agreement that the attorney should revise the Purchasing Policies and it will be a motion to vote on at our next Board meeting on January 19th.
[bookmark: _GoBack]It was stated by Administrative Assistant Dana Schulke the attorney would like to see a section in Chapter 8 about Veteran’s Preference under selection criteria.  It was agreed on by the Board we should have a separate policy number and add a section on Veterans Preference, as well as, using Tualatin Valley Fire & Rescue’s sample that was provided in the Board packet.   Administrative Assistant Dana Schulke stated the attorney had also added verbiage to the Whistle Blower policy to cover the District.  The Board was in approval of all the revisions the attorney had made on the selected polices.  Director Norberg stated she would like to schedule another Board workshop for further discussion on the wants and needs of new apparatus for the District.   Chief Ward will schedule the Board Workshop once he has met with the apparatus committee to review the type of apparatus we are looking for. 

9. Adjournment by Director Norberg at 10:41 am.

Respectfully,
Dana Schulke
Administrative Assistant

